COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA

STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

RICHMOND

February 13, 1940

Negro Educ

Supt. O. L. Emerick Leesburg, Virginia

Dear Mr. Emerick:

As requested, you are being mailed, under separate cover, four copies of the Literary Loan application forms.

I feel it advisable to say that under the present obligations and conditions of the Literary Fund it appears that additional loans cannot be actually made from the fund prior to about July 1, 1941, since this will be as early as obligations can be retired to the extent of making funds available for loans to counties.

I mention the above since counties that are planning new buildings to be financed through loans from the Literary Fund must necessarily provide that temporary loans or other arrangements be made locally to finance such projects until about the date mentioned above.

With best wishes, I am

Very truly yours,

F. F. Jenkins, Director

Administration, Finance, and Research

FFJ:J